CITY OF HANCOCK
MINUTES RECREATION COMMISSION
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 11, 2020
6:00 P.M,, CITY HALL

Present: Deb Mann, Amanda Jackson, John Diebel, Crissy Gerhart, Craig Pellizzaro,
Bill Marlor and Devin Leonarduzzi

Absent: Dave Dow and Michael Lancour
Also Present: Mary Babcock, Acting City Manager and John Haeussler
1. Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairperson Deb Mann.

2. Moved by Member Jackson and seconded by Member Pellizzaro to approve the
agenda with 2 additions: one: KNSC-equipment to purchase
two: baseball field equipment purchases.

Yes: All
No: None
Motion Carried

3. Moved by Member Diebel and seconded by Member Pellizzaro to approve the
meeting minutes of January 14, 2020.

Yes: All
No: None
Motion Carried

4. Public Comment: None

5. Project Updates:
a) Aquatopia update-access denied by USACE
b) Campground Recreation Project- playground vs. other improvement 20/21 FY
a. Michael Markham of OHM presented details of the Passport Grant.
c) Swedetown Gorge acquisition-denied-owners of Swedetown Creek Gorge
decline to attempt to do acquisition grant.
d) Snow removal at Laurn Grove Ice Rink-the group that maintains the ice at
Laurn Grove would appreciate a new snowblower that throws 50
e) Klondike Park-neighborhood input, budget-majority of the neighborhood
input would like a playset at Klondike Park.
f) Date for Dedication of Klemett hardball field
a. Deb Mann is going to work on field dedication.
b. Crissy will work on public ball court and lessons.



g) Hancock Public Schools has reservation for public usage of the football field
at high school. Maintenance, field condition and liability.

6. Five Year Recreation Plan 2021-Committee to update/public input-put on hold
until new City Manager comes on board

7. 2020-21 Recreation Budget approval

8. Other Business:

a. PHF grant application for adjustable height, barrier free dock at the
campground will be submitted.

9. Moved by Member Jackson and seconded by Member Diebel to approve the
purchase of (3) Streamline Chalker for the Driving Park fields in the amount of
$1350.00.

Yes: All
No: None
Motion Carried

10. KNSC is going to be requesting funding for a portion of a used utility all-terrain
vehicle. This cost is normally split 50/50 between KNSC and City of Hancock.

John Haeussler-
-Rec Millage-need list updated for millage renewal
-Ask Paul Peterson about Hard Ball Field dedication
-Request to have strategy to the May 12 agenda

Moved by Member Pellizzaro and seconded by Member Diebel to adjourn the meeting at
7:35 p.m.

Yes: All

No: None
Motion Carried
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Mary ﬁzﬁlco@, Acting C'itmanager




